INDIANA DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT
We Protect Hoosiers and Our Environment.

100 N. Senate Avenue < Indianapolis, IN 46204

(800) 451-6027 + (317) 232-8603 * www.idem.IN.gov

Eric J. Holcomb Bruno L. Pigott
Governor Commissioner

March 25, 2020
David Reid, Vice President
INTAT Precision, Inc.
P.O Box 488
Rushville, IN 46173
dreid@intat.com

Re: Stack Test Extension Response Letter
INTAT Precision, Inc.
Plant ID 139-00011
Rushville, Rush County

Dear Mr. Reid:

On March 19, 2020, the Indiana Department of Environmental Management
(IDEM), Office of Air Quality (OAQ), received a request for an extension of compliance
testing from INTAT Precision, Inc. (INTAT) located at 2148 N. SR 3 in Rushville,
Indiana. The Plant 1 Line 2 compliance testing is required to be conducted by the due
dates and for the units specified in the table below pursuant to T139-40852-00011,
Condition D.2.10.

Condition Unit Control Pollutants | Due Date | Extended Date
D.2.1(a) | Melt, Inoculation DC-3A PM/PM10 | 4/22/20 10/19/20
DC-3B
Cooling Casting BH 6200
Conveyors
Casting Conveyor | DC-7 4/23/20
Desprue
D.2.10(b) | Pouring Cooling Mold Vent | CO 4/22/20
D.2.10(c) | Shakeout Ignition VOC

According to INTAT, the compliance testing cannot be conducted by the
designated deadline because of the current situation with the COVID-19 pandemic.

At this time, IDEM cannot approve your request to extend the permitted
compliance testing deadline. Testing after the date specified in the permit constitutes a
violation. However, if compliance testing is adequately performed by October 19, 2020,
no enforcement action will be taken for failing to test before the original deadline stated

in your permit.
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Please direct any questions to Wyman Clark, Compliance Inspector, at 317-232-
8441 or by email at wclark@idem.in.gov.

Sincerely,

Aty

Phil Perry, Chief
Compliance and Enforcement Branch
Office of Air Quality

cc:  Wyman Clark, Air Compliance Section 1, Office of Air Quality
Mr. Dave Cline, Compliance and Enforcement Branch, Office of Air Quality
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